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Site Report – Chignik Lagoon– January, 2024 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Name, Position 
Nancy Mills, Head Teacher 

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
Another busy couple of months!  
 
Chignik Lagoon High Schoolers are going to represent LPSD in the State Battle of the Books competition! 
 
As I was walking by the preschool room one morning, I took the opportunity to snap this little gem: 
 

 

 
 
 

I missed coaching my students at basketball in Newhalen, but this photo made not coaching this year 
ALMOST worth it! 
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Etelani Tupuola with her coach/sister. 
Personnel  
Certified: 
Nancy Mills, Head/Sped/Secondary Teacher, Year 13 
Sara Erickson, Elementary Teacher, Year 23 
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Classified: 
Samantha Jones, General Aide/Indian Ed Aide/PE Aide 
Elaina McCormick, Preschool Aide/Night Gym Aide 
Amber Peterson-Tanuvasa, Custodian/Cook/Substitute 
Katie Jones, Intensive Sped Aide 
Mary Grunert, Substitute 
 
Vacant: 
Onsite maintenance 
Subs needed! 
 
We are excited to announce that we have officially hired Katie Jones for the intensive sped para position! 
 
We are also excited to welcome a student teacher in January - Abby Plouse! We have been in regular 
communication with her, answering alllll the questions and helping her to understand the elements and 
cultureJ 
 
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
CTE has been so amazing for our kids! We can’t say this enough!! Thank you to all who have worked so hard 
to make each and every CTE experience amazing for our kids! From communication to the quality of classes 
offered (we love the virtual and in-person mix), we are very pleased! 
 
Both Ms. Nancy and Ms. Sara are working on Earth Science in their classrooms. The upper elementary class 
is doing a project on the old west for social studies. Ms. Nancy’s 9th graders are finishing strong in US 
Government. 
 
 
 
Technology Insights 
Our Starlink is up and fully functioning. We are having some issues with accessing websites and using certain 
apps do to having to whitelist everything again. It has been a slow and frustrating process, but Sam is 
attentive to our needs. 
 
Tatianna Anderson received a VR machine for welding from the technology department. A big thanks to 
Nate for helping her set it up and allowing for her to practice her welding skills! 
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Facility Update 
During the cold snap, the school struggled to maintain and consistent and comfortable temperature. Carl 
was very attentive to the matter. 
LSAC Activity 
We held LSAC elections on 1/8. We would like to welcome Dan Grunert and Hanna and Eddie Overton to the 
LSAC board! We would also like to thank Rhonda Gregorio for her many years of service and look forward to 
her continued involvement in the school! 
 
The LSAC is requesting that we host a volleyball meet next fall. I put that request in to Ed Lester. This LSAC 
would also like to plan for a school trip for the end of next year. 
 
Next LSAC meeting will be held on February 15th. 
 
Membership: 
Jolene Tupuola, Chair 
Dan Grunert, Vice Chair 
Jenny Grunert, Secretary 
Hanna Overton, Board Member 
Eddie Overton, Alternate 
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Volunteer Report 
No volunteers to report. 
 
Professional Development 
-Ms. Sara, Ms. Nancy, and Ms. Elaina attended the RTI Conference. The preconference was amazing! 
However, there were lots of technical issues with the main conference. 
Pupil Attendance 
Pupil attendance has been strong. 
 
Student and Staff Safety 
No safety concerns currently. 
 
Subsistence Calendar 
We had several students take advantage of the experiencing out opportunities presented by the subsistence 
calendar. It’s fun to see summertime learning happening! 
Other 
 
 


